

CHURCH PLANTERS IN THE GREATER ENUMCLAW, WA AREA.

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

April - June 2025

We are well into the nice "outdoor" weather here in Washington. The rain has stopped, and people are more accessible as they are out and about doing things. This brings new visitors into our community as well as some friends from past years.

Resurrection Sunday was special to our new believers this year. For many of them, it was the first time they celebrated "Easter" as a believer, and it has given the holiday a new, much more meaningful purpose. We had a special sunrise service, followed by a pancake breakfast and then our normal Sunday morning service. It was a great day to remember the resurrection of our Lord.

I have been going through the process to serve as a volunteer chaplain, working with our local sheriff and fire departments. I completed a multi-day training session the first week of April, and I am going through the process now to serve with our area fire departments officially. I have seen firsthand the pain that people suffer in times of crisis. I don't know how God is going to use this aspect of the ministry, but I believe it will open doors not only to our fire and police personnel but to our community as well.

We are rejoicing in another precious soul coming to know Jesus as her Savior this April! Last year, some of you may remember, the previous RV park manager, who was a practicing pagan and witch, was used by Satan to move against our family and ministry. (We will never forget how God's power and protection prevailed in that situation.) Since that incident, our family has been able to maintain a friendship with this woman and has had many opportunities to share God's Love with her and her

children. Imagine our surprise when she approached Amiée Marie and asked how to be saved! She chose to call upon the Lord, repent of her sins, and has begun a new life following Jesus Christ.

Prayer Requests:

- •God will soften hearts to His truth versus man's wisdom
- •God will work in the children's hearts during our summer Bible Break Club
- •Unnamed community turmoil.

Praises:

- •One lady trusted Christ in the last three months
- •Observable spiritual growth in those who trusted Christ last year.
- •Artiss's improved health this spring.





CHURCH PLANTERS IN THE GREATER ENUMCLAW, WA AREA.

April - June 2025

Our Sunday morning services have been going well and have been well attended. Over the past three months, we have seen several new faces. Several have also stayed and become regular attendees. We have others still who are seasonal, traveling into this area for only a few months a year, but we are thankful for each one who comes to hear God's Word preached.

The Ladies' Bible study on Thursday mornings continues to produce lots of questions from the ladies who attend. So many need to be taught basic Bible doctrine and truth. The same is true for our adult Bible study on Thursday evenings. It's attended mostly by men from our community who have some idea of what the Bible says, but have much to learn. Please pray that God will continue to open hearts to the truths he clearly teaches in His Word, even if it goes against what people have been taught in the secular world all their lives.

> Once again, we hosted a Memorial Day fellowship at our house for our Church people and the community. Despite the sudden midday rain, it was very well attended. Different families brought canopies to put over the tables, and we all enjoyed some fellowship together.

> > In His Service.

David, Amiee Marie, Allen & Artiss Brubaker







Contact Us 912-373-6517

dbrubaker@gmail.com www.brubakers2washington.com

Mailing / Support Address

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions P.O. Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086

Sending

Church

Grace Baptist Church 1406 Airport Road Hinesville, GA 31313